
  
 
 
 
 
 
CITY OF TEMPE Meeting Date:  04/13/2022 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION Agenda Item:3   
 

 
Memorandum 
 
To:   Historic Preservation Commission 
 
From:   Zachary J. Lechner, Historic Preservation Officer 
 
Date:   April 6, 2022 
 
Subject:  Agenda Item #3, Introduction of New Members 
 

 
 
The April Historic Preservation Commission meeting is the first for two new Commission members:  
 

• David (Dave) Fackler has resided in Tempe for 43 years. He is serving on the HPC as 
Professional Member—Architecture. Mr. Fackler worked for the City of Tempe for 21 years, 
including as the director of the Development Services Department (now the Community 
Development Department). In his various roles, he “helped guide the first 25 years of the initial 
establishment and implementation of the Downtown, Victory Acres, North Tempe, Rio Salado 
and Apache Blvd. Redevelopment Areas.” Since retiring from the City, he has led his own 
planning and development firm. His desire to serve on a City commission is driven by his 
desire, he notes, “to help guide the continued development, revitalization, preservation and 
redevelopment of the best planned and developed community in the State.” 
 

• Kiyomi Kurooka has resided in Tempe for 32 years. She is a registered architect, and she is 
serving on the HPC as Professional Member—Architecture. Her previous service to the City of 
Tempe includes stints on the Municipal Arts Commission, Neighborhood Advisory Commission, 
and Transit Shelter Design Steering Committee. In her application, Ms. Kurooka stated that she 
“can recognize aesthetically significant designs/properties,” “can advise improvements on 
proposed designs,” and “ha[s] knowledge in construction materials and methods.”   

   


